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Artist impression of the new high school entry (subject to change).  

Investing in our schools  
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2025-26 Budget is 
delivering $3.9 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This targeted 
investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public education.  

This commitment includes a new high school, primary school and public preschool for Wilton 
located adjacent to each other on Fairway Drive, Wilton. 

New high school for Wilton 
The new high school will be delivered across two stages with Stage 1 of the high school 
opening on Day 1 Term 1 2027, together with the new primary school and public preschool.  

The school will not only provide essential education infrastructure but also accommodate the 
anticipated increase in high school enrolments in the area and allow families to conveniently 
access educational facilities close to home.  
Progress summary  

Thank you to all who attended a Community Information Session on Monday June 30 for 
interested community members to find out more about the future high school and ask 
questions of the project team. The resources, frequently asked questions and plans shared at 
the information session are available on the project webpage, details below. Any questions 
that couldn’t be answered on the day will be answered in future communications. 

Next steps 

The planning application, known as a Review of Environmental Factors (REF) for the new high 
school for Wilton will go on exhibition in the coming weeks on the NSW Planning Portal for 
Division 5.1 (Part 5) for the community to review and provide feedback. Details of the 
exhibition dates and the link to the planning portal will be shared when available. 

More information 

To find out more about the new high school or view past resources including 
detailed plans, scan the QR code or visit: edu.nsw.link/NewHSWilton.  
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New primary school and public preschool for Wilton 
The new primary school and preschool is scheduled to open by Day 1 Term 1 2027. The project 
includes modern new facilities for the growing community. 

Progress summary 

Exhibition of the planning application, known as a Review of Environmental Factors (REF), for 
the new primary school and public preschool for Wilton is now closed. REF submissions are 
being reviewed and considered as part of the REF process. The REF will be assessed by the 
department’s Planning Assessment team who will determine the outcome of the proposal.   

Designs for the new school are progressing, this includes defining the building materials, 
room and space details, furniture, fixtures and equipment (FF&E) and building services.  

The contract tender process to appoint a builder for the new primary school, preschool and 
Stage 1 of the high school is also being undertaken. 

Next steps 

We expect to share the appointment of a builder as well as planning approval for the REF in 
Term 3, 2025. Construction is expected to start in late 2025.  

 
Artist impression of the primary school’s open play space (subject to change). 

More information 
To find out more about the new primary school and public preschool, or view past 
resources including detailed plans, scan the QR code or visit:  
edu.nsw.link/NewPSWilton. 

To sign up and receive future project updates on the new schools for Wilton, scan 
the QR code or visit: edu.nsw.link/Wilton-SignUp.  
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